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Weldon Library Board Minutes
April 18, 2023
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:01 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Carla Burton, Jered Shofner, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present as was trustee-elect, Cherie Brittin.
Minutes were presented from the March 21, 2023, board meeting. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker, to accept the minutes of the March meeting as presented. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The March beginning balance at First National was $32,367.92. Receipts for March were $5,755.93. The disbursements for the month were $12,703.33 ending in a balance of $25,420.52 on March 31, 2023. Payroll for March was also reviewed. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters, to accept the reports as corrected. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Hip Hoppin’ Hump Day dates and attendance:
	Date
	Adults
	Children

	March 22, 2023
	Library closed for painting
	

	March 29, 2023
	Spring Break, no program
	

	April 12, 2023
	4
	7


Lori believes the low attendance on April 12th was due to play practice.
Early dismissal day was held on April 5, 2023.  Attendance was 15 adults and 25 children.  The last early dismissal day of the school year will be May 3, 2023.
Lori reported she did a Pre-K visit to the school on 4/6/2023. Attendance was 3 adults, 20 children. The next visit will be on May 5th and will include an ice cream party.  
Book club in the middle school met on April 12, 2023, with two adults and twelve children for the graphic novel, Awkward.  The next meeting will be April 26 for the book Girl in a Bad Place.  The last meeting of the year will be on May 10 with a pizza party.
Summer Reading program update:  Flyers will be sent to the school in May.  Library has started to receive donations.
Cloud Library Stats: March circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 29,013 items: 18,164 were eBooks, 10,849 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,741. 
Petty cash funds received for March totaled $100.10; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $23.40. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $61.70.  Book Replacement fees were $15.00.  Expenses were $5.00 for the month.

Lori reported the presentation at the Library by Sharon Mills from DeWitt County Mental Health Board on April 5, 2023, went well.  She provided a lot of information regarding area resources.
Children’s Advocacy Center will be doing a Story Time on April 22, 2023, from 10:30 to 11:30 am.  There will be a book reading followed by an activity and snack.  Target age group is Pre-K to 4th grade.
Lori reported the Barcoding Refresher training has been completed.
The decision on the LTC Community Accessibility Grant will be communicated on April 19, 2023.
OLD BUSINESS
Reminder OMA and FOIA need to be completed by new trustees, Jered and Cherie.
Reminder for all trustees to complete Sexual Harassment training.  There is a new link for 2023.

Carpet update:  After selecting the tile pattern, it was decided the carpet color should be “simpler”.  Waiting for samples from Carpet Weavers then will request a quote for our specific flooring choices and square footage plus installation. A motion was made by Christi Baker to accept the bid received from Carpet Weavers with the following contingencies:  1.  Bid is less than $20,000 and 2.  The Library is awarded the LTC Community Accessibility Grant in the amount of $20,000.  The motion was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
Paint update:  There was a billing issue with 2 Men and a Truck.  We are awaiting a credit for unused boxes, as well as an adjustment from flat rate to prevailing wage.  Amanda will follow up on this.

Computer counter update:  We have received two quotes, both quite high.  Will try to get additional quotes.
Annual Maintenance Inspection.  Completed on April 11, 2023, by Bob Walters, Susan Westray, Amanda Walters, and Lori Rich.  Only minor maintenance items were noted.  i.e., stain on bathroom ceiling, rippled carpet, paint touch ups and some weeding needed.

NEW BUSINESS
Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency Act, 50ILSC 70/1 et seq.  All government entities are now required to form a Decennial Committee and prepare a report on their findings.  A minimum of three meetings are required with the board and at least two members of the public.  The first meeting was conducted during this regular Board meeting.  Terry and Bonnie Lubbers were present to represent the public.  During this meeting sections I through V of the Decennial Report were completed.  The next meeting of this committee will be at the regular scheduled Board meeting on August 15, 2023, at 7:00 pm.
Current insurance coverages for the Library were reviewed.  A motion was made by Carla Burton to keep the policies as they are.  The motion was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

Update on Library’s Long-Range Plan – this item was deferred to next month.
An invoice for ALA was received.  It is $118.  This was a complimentary subscription last year.  Lori reported that we need to renew this to remain eligible for certain grants.  Consensus was to renew the subscription.

Topics for new business next month:  Audit
Having no other business, a motion was made by Carla Burton, seconded by Amanda Walters to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:18 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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